
 

Awareness Programme 

on 

Witch Hunting and Black Magic 

 

Organised by Bodo Department, Rangapara College in collaboration with District 

Administration, Sonitpur 

 

Date: 27-01-2022 

 

Venue: Oujuli, Rangagarah Village, Dist. Sonitpur 

 

 

The Awareness Programme on Witch Hunting and Black Magic was presided over 

by Gaon Burha (Villahe Head) of Oujuli, Rangagarah village. The programme was attended 

by Dr.Ranjan Kalita, Principal, Rangapara College, Ms.Kabita Phanghu, Assistant 

Commissioner, Sonitpur District, Mrs. Aditi Gogoi, Ciecle Officer, Chariduar Circle, Sonitpur, 

Mr.Prasanta Boro, HoD, Bodo, Rangapara College, Mr.Dadhiram Brahma, Assistant 

Professor, Deptt. of Bodo and the inhabitants of the village mentioned above. 

The programme was started with the report of the incident of witch-hunting in the 

village. The people of the village discussed the incidents of this crime which had already been 

happened. Ms. Kabita Phanghu, the Assistant Commissioner of Sonitpur District delivered her 

speech on the With-hunting and Black Magic highlighting their bad effects and she also 

informed that by following this evil practices people are violating existing law and also human 

rights. She told the people that there is no existence of witches and the practices of black magic 

is an evil practice and it only creates misunderstanding among the people. Similarly, Dr.Ranjan 

Kalita, the Principal of Rangapara College focussed light on the above matter and appealed the 

people not to believe in such practices. Mrs. Aditi Gogoi, Ciecle Officer, Chariduar Circle, 

Sonitpur also delivered lecture on the same and requested the local people present there not to 

believe in such practices. She told them that in the age of ICT, the belief in the existence of 

witch is not acceptable and if such thinking continues their society cannot be progressed. 

Mr.Prasanta Boro,  HoD, Bodo, Rangapara College and the local people also took part in the 

discussion and tried to aware the people against this evil practices.  

The Awareness Programme on Witch Hunting and Black Magic was attended by 

119 people including guests and villagers. In the programme the local people actively took part 

in the interaction and understood how this practices are violating the human rights and also the 

existing laws. It was also tried in the programme to make the people understand that such crime 

might destroy the peace and harmony in the society.    

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

  

 



 

 



 



 

 


